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Thursday 18th April 2019 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Welcome back to the start of our final term in school.  The term has already become very busy for 

us all in school. 

 

Here are a few updates for you: 

 

Springs Dance Company: Yesterday and also on Monday, every class had an opportunity to work with 

two professional dancers working on the Easter Story. Photographs will soon be available on our 

website.  The children really enjoyed the experience that was a first for us in school. 

 

Attendance: Our Spring Term 2 attendance was 95.2%, our school target set by the Government and 

the LA is 96.1%.  152 pupils had 100% attendance. 

 

The School Polytunnel: Unfortunately during the school holidays we had intruders on the school 

grounds, who caused a lot of damage in our polytunnel; bursting new bags of compost everywhere, 

splashing paint, up-rooting plants and generally making a mess inside the polytunnel.  We are the only 

school in the vicinity with a polytunnel and you can imagine how upset we are regarding these 

mindless actions.  We do have CCTV recording the polytunnel area, 24 hours a day and are in the 

process of watching the footage. 

 

Incredible Edible Sessions: Incredible Edible are again working with classes in the polytunnel, 

growing all sorts of different things and also runs a polytunnel club after school for Year 4 on a 

Tuesday. 

 

Gardening Club: Mrs Williams continues to run a Gardening Club, in the polytunnel, after school on a 

Wednesday.  If you have time on your hands or are a keen gardener, please let Mrs Williams know! 

 

School Choir: Miss Herrera continues with the school choir, after school every Monday. 

 

Breath Stars: We have been very lucky to be the only primary school to be working with Breath 

Stars, which is all about educating people on Asthma; you may have meet them in the entrance hall on 

Parents Evening. 

 

Kickstart Family Club: The Kickstart Family Club is continuing again this term, from Thursday 25th 

April. The club takes place after school in the school hall on a Thursday all pupils accompanied by an 

adult are welcome to attend. 

 

Payments: Please be reminded that parents/carers are now expected to pay in advance for school 

meals and Breakfast Club.  All payments can be made via Parentpay. 
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School Uniform: We operate a school uniform policy, which you have agreed to by signing our 

home/school agreement.  Please can all parents/carers be reminded that pupils should be wearing 

black shoes and not trainers with different coloured soles? 

 

Easter Service: Thank you to Miss Denney’s class who lead our Easter Service in Church this 

morning, it was a very moving service. 

 

Easter Egg Competition: Thank you for all the very creative designs again this year, the judges had 

very difficult decisions to make regarding the winning entries for each class! 

 

Easter Celebrations: A general reminder that school closes today (Thursday 18th April) at 3.30 pm 

and we return to school on Tuesday 23rd April at 8.55 am 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Miss Barker 

Headteacher 

            


